
 
July 16, 2024 

Wesley Lake Commission Minutes 

Via Zoom 

In Attendance: 

Dr. James Brown 

Eileen Chapman 

Keith Fiori 

Gary Iott 

Ed Lacombe 

Barbara Lesinski 

Gail Rosewater 

Jennifer Schimpf 

 

Guests: No members of the public present 

 

Gail Rosewater opened the meeting at 7:05 PM with member roll call and 

reading of the Open Public Meetings Act.  

 

Approval of Minutes: 

Barbara L. moved to accept the minutes of June 16, 2024, and Dr. Brown. 

seconded. All others voted in favor. Gail will forward minutes to municipalities 

to be posted on the websites. 

 

Membership 

Gary Iott was approved for membership by Neptune Township on May 20, 

2024, and his term expires December 31, 2024. All the members introduced 

themselves. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Ed reported that the balance is $18,210.26.  

 

Gail asked Eileen to look into the Commission moving some of its money to a 

CD. She will get back to us. 

 



DPW 

No members of the DPW’s were present.  

1.Ed is still waiting for assistance in securing the floating islands and lights 

from AP DPW. Eileen will look into it.  

2. Gail requested the storm drains/treatment devices be cleaned by APDPW 

and if the insides of the devices on north side of Emory St footbridge had 

been removed. Eileen said she would inform the City Manager of the issue.  

3.The aerator was not able to be repaired with new parts. It needs to be 

pulled from the water and replaced. (Dan reported to Ed) Eileen will look into 

it. Gail was forwarded an email from Neptune from a concerned citizen 

wondering why the aerator was off. Gail responded to an email indicating 

Asbury Park was working on it. 

 

Geese 

Birds Beware submitted a report to Gail on their visits to the Lake which are 

almost daily. No nests/eggs addressed. 

 

Pond Weed 

Lake HAB reading is low.  

 

Flooding 

IStar did a report on storm water and flooding and Eileen is trying to get a 

copy.  

 

Friends and Citizens 

Barbara said she received the replacement Watershed sign, and it was put by 

Heck St. bridge. 

 

Footbridges 

Gail asked for an update from Keith Cafferty on the status of the footbridge 

repairs. Keith has assured her the Commission will be part of the discussion 

when the process begins.  

 

 

 



Barb made a motion to adjourn at 7:35 PM and Eileen seconded. All 

approved. 

 

Respectfully Submitted by: 

Gail Rosewater 

 

 

 


